STATE OF MARYLAND



DHMH

Board of Physicians

Maryland Department of Health and Mental Hygiene 4201 Patterson Avenue • Baltimore, Maryland 21215-2299

Martin O'Malley, Governor - Anthony G. Brown, Lt. Governor - Joshua M. Sharfstein, M.D., Secretary

November 14, 2011

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

Cheryl Sullenger P.O. Box 781045 Wichita, Kansas 67278

Re:

LeRoy H. Carhart, M.D.

License # D71127

Case No. 2011-0461

Dear Ms. Saville:

The Board of Physicians (the "Board") received your complaint regarding your concerns about licensure misrepresentation by the above-mentioned physician on his application for licensure in Maryland and allegations of possible violations of the standard of care in other states.

Your inquiry prompted the Board to conduct a full investigation. The Board's investigation included your complaint and other material contained in the Board record. Following a careful review of the matter, the Board voted to resolve this case by issuing an Advisory Letter to the above-mentioned physician. An advisory letter is used to inform, educate or admonish a health care provider. However, an advisory letter is <u>not</u> a public document.

The Board appreciates your taking the time to bring to its attention your concerns regarding Dr. Carhart. If you have any questions, please call Ronald Sherrill, Compliance Analyst, at 410-764-4765.

Sincerely,

John T. Papavasiliou

Deputy Director

cc: Dr. Yemisi Koya, Esquire, Chief, Compliance Investigations Ronald Sherrill, Compliance Analyst